
















Bike Share Program  

June 17, 2013 

The cities of Phoenix, Tempe and Mesa are exploring a regional Bike Share program.  

MAIN MESSAGES 

1. The city of Phoenix has entered into an exclusive negotiation with CycleHop to provide a Bike 
Share program. 
 Specifics of the city of Phoenix negotiation items with CycleHop include: 

 Five year contract with five, one year renewal options. 
 There are no specifics on where stations will be located, but the contract assumes 

25-50 shaded locations (mostly located near LRT stops), 250-500 bikes and 750 
individual half-U racks. 

 Includes no capital contributions from Phoenix. 
 Seven full-time and three part-time employees will be provided by CycleHop. 
 Response times to repairs are identified. 
 Intention is to be a regional program. 
 The V3 SoBi bike (the selected bike for the program) will have an RFID reader, a 

larger basket with ad/sponsor areas on the basket, side bar and back side panel. 
  There is a provision in the contract for CycleHop to switch out bike vendors if SoBi bicycle 

does not meet expectations. 
 Phoenix has $500,000 available for the Bike Share program. These funds are supplemental 

and could be used for items like striping, concrete panels, shade canopies, etc.  
 There will be public input from Phoenix resident on where to locate some stations. 
 The bikes must be ordered by August for Phoenix to meet a launch date of December 2013. 
 Phoenix, Tempe and Mesa will have final approval of any sponsors procured by CycleHop. 
 There is the ability with the Phoenix contract that Mesa and Tempe will get as many free, 

start-up bikes as Phoenix (adjusted for population).  

 
 

2. A regional Bike Share approach is the most desirable choice as it provides another option for 
Tempe’s multi modal transportation system.  
 The Tempe City Council will play an active role in creating the best possible Bike Share 

program for Tempe residents.  
 Tempe, Mesa and Phoenix will work toward one unifying design that would apply to bikes 

throughout the program. 
 Valley businesses and organizations should be approached as sponsors for the regional 

program. Sponsorship dollars would be distributed to each city according to population. 
 Phoenix is in discussions with ASU and Valley Metro regarding bike share partnerships. 
 Each municipality may enter into its own contract with CycleHop. 

 Mesa and Phoenix intend to take Bike Share to their City Council for action in August. 

 A staff team from ASU, Mesa, Phoenix and Tempe is meeting regularly to discuss Bike Share 
and contract specifics.  The draft Phoenix contract will be available for review in July 2013. 

 

Contact: Sue Taaffe, 480-350-8663 


